HATCH TOWN BOARD MEETING

February 19, 2025

Town Board: Mayor Kerry Barney, Gary Goble, Janell Barney & Kurt Sawyer

Staff: Jacie Torgersen, Tyler Mendenhall & Kade Iverson

Public: Russ Torgersen, Brett Burrows & Kelley Dix

1. Meeting Called to Order
	Mayor Barney welcomed everyone to the meeting at 7pm and excused Councilmember Jon Spendlove who was home sick.  The meeting began with Councilor Sawyer saying the opening prayer and then everyone saying the pledge.

2. Approval of January 15, 2025 Minutes
	Councilor Sawyer motioned to approve the minutes and Councilor Barney 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.

3. Review of January Invoices, checks & financial report/budget
	Councilor Sawyer motioned to approve the January expenditures and Councilor Barney 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.
4. Public Hearings
5. Petitions, Remonstrations and Communications
	5.1 ID badges for town employees
Councilor Sawyer motioned to go ahead and get ID badges for the town council and employees, fire department and water department and Councilor Barney 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.  These will be wallet size with the town logo, individuals’ name and position on the badge.  Jacie Torgersen will get them ordered.

	5.2 Blackburn Lease renewal
Mayor Barney would like to get an appraisal on the property to see what it is worth.  Blackburn propane’s lease is up in May.  They currently pay $750/month for the lease each month.  Councilor Barney feels like the propane storage area is an eye sore.  She would like to have a mural on it or a fenced area around it.  Mayor Barney will contact an appraiser to see what the property is worth, and the council will discuss this again next month.  It was suggested that the town could just do the lease for 3 years and still be receiving money for the property until they are ready to do something else with it.

	5.3 Adopt 2025 Fee Schedule
Councilor Barney motioned to adopt the 2025 fee schedule and Councilor Sawyer 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.

6. Ordinances
	6.1 Ordinance 2025-02 Compensation Ordinance
Councilor Barney asked Jacie Torgersen to print out the last 5 year’s worth of wages so she could review them.  Councilor Barney feels like Janet Young needs to have a wage.  She has been working for the town for almost a year and her beginning wage started at $500.  She has been working hard to learn all that she needs without receiving much training.  She has the cemetery back on track with all the reports filed and a year’s worth of taxes received from the county.  Russ Torgersen said a lot more expectations are put on the town/cemetery than ever before and if Janett learns her job and keeps doing it then it will be worth it for the town to raise her salary to get her to keep doing it.  Councilor Sawyer asked if the cemetery contributes to Janett’s wages, and they do not.  Jacie Torgersen doesn’t feel like the cemetery has enough money to do that at this time.  Councilor Goble motioned to increase Janett’s salary from $500 to $650 and Councilor Barney 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.

Councilor Barney motioned to increase Jacie Torgersen’s salary from $725 to $800 and Councilor Goble 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.

Councilor Sawyer motioned to keep the fire chief’s salary the same and Councilor Barney 2nd the motion. Councilor Sawyer motioned to increase the water operator’s wages from $600 to $650 each month and Councilor Goble 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.  The other salaries will stay the same.  Mayor Barney stated that the town needs to be careful with their money so that they can save for projects for the future.  The council would like Tyler Mendenhall, water operator, to be able to take care of the water system on his own without having to refer to Ben Neilson, a previous water operator, so much.

Mayor Barney wanted to talk about the parks and recreation department with Russ Torgersen while he was in attendance.  A focus for the town council and the business owners in town is to clean up Main Street.  He would like Mr. Torgersen to continue doing what he is at the park but there is more that needs to be done in other places of the town.  The mayor would like to see the town hire part-time summer help to get the extra things done.  Councilor Sawyer suggested using some of the resort tax to help pay for additional help this summer.

When Russ Torgersen first started working for the town no one applied so he said he would do it to help the town out.  He is willing to continue and do what he can to help out.  The town council would like to have more done than in the past, especially pertaining to Mainstreet.  The town would like to hire a teenager to do some of the extra things, but someone would have to supervise them.  The council would like Russ to continue doing the park and then instruct the teen of some of the other things that the town wants done.  The teen could mow the park lawn and help with some maintenance there but then do some other street projects.  It was suggested that people along main street should be contacted individually when the town wants to remove bushes, trees, etc. to clean up along the sidewalk and highway 89.  It was also suggested sending out a letter letting the community know what the town is planning to do.  Russ can supervise early in the morning or evenings after work or in July, but he can’t be around to daily supervise the teen.  Someone on the council will need to show Russ Torgersen what specific things they would like to do on Mainstreet. Mayor Barney will help supervise and Gary Goble is willing to help do some of the work on main street.  The council will need to come up with a list and a plan of what they want done.  Mayor Barney and Jacie Torgersen will come up with some ideas to discuss for wages and hours for the teen employee to discuss at the next meeting.  Brett Burrows would also like to see trash picked up more often around town, he feels that there is more trash around the vacation rentals.
	6.2 Resolution 2025-03 public entity
Councilor Barney motioned to approve the resolution designating Jacie Torgersen and Janett Young as signers for the PTIF accounts with the state and Councilor Goble 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.

7. Report of Officers - boards - committees
	7.1 Water Department - Water Usage
32,000 gallons of water was used from well #5 for January 2025.  There was a water leak at Twilight Cabins and the part has been ordered to fix it.  The part is $500.  4 water meters have also been purchased for the town’s supply at $100 apiece.  The Galaxy motel also has a frozen water line, but it is on their side of the meter.  Tyler Mendenhall also met with the UDOT representative from Long Valley this week to discuss the blocked culvert at 100 South.  After the snow season is over, he will bring a high-pressure hose to see if he can get it cleaned out underneath the highway.  Mr. Mendenhall also had the division of drinking quality in Hatch today evaluating the system.  The lights at well #5 have been replaced.  Additional insulation has been added to every water meter after a few froze and broke over the last month. A heat gun has also been purchased to thaw out frozen meters instead of using a space heater from the office.

		7.1.a Water meter depth installations
Councilor Sawyer says the town needs to make sure that the water meters are installed below the frost line.  The meter at Twilight cabins is too shallow and so he thinks that is why there was a problem there.  He would like to make sure as new meters are installed that they are inspected and deep enough to prevent problems in the future.  He suggested putting them down 5 feet.

		7.1.b Possible impact fee
The impact fee was discussed, and it was decided not to pursue putting an impact fee in place at this time since the money can only be spent for specific purposes inside of a specified time frame.

	7.2 Fire Department 
There have been three dumpster fires in the last couple weeks.  A notice has been placed on the website and the town’s Facebook account about taking care of hot ashes which have been the cause of these fires.
	7.2.a Recruiting fire department members
Roger Carter from Five County Association asked if the town had ever considered compensating members to try and get more people to come out to the meetings.  He said the town could even look at applying for funding to help with this if that is a high priority for the town.  A stipend was suggested for each meeting, and each call out.  This will be discussed at the next meeting when Fire chief Jon Spendlove is in attendance.
	7.3 Road Department- 
	7.4 Parks & Recreation-
		7.4.a Snowflake decorations rope lights to replace bulbs
It was decided to order enough rope lights to replace the lighting on one snowflake and see how it goes and what supplies are needed and what it looks like to see if that would be the best option for snowflake decorations.

		7.4.b Possible employment of teenager for summer – duties
	7.5 Grants- 
		7.5.a CIB Funding meeting
Mayor Barney and Gary Goble will attend the funding meeting.

	7.6 Planning & Zoning Commission
		7.6.a Engineering firm for subdivision review/Land Use authority
Councilor Barney motioned to approve Ensign engineering to be the town’s engineering firm for subdivision review and Councilor Barney 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.
	7.7 Cemetery
	8. Public Input
9. Unfinished or New Business
Kelley Dix expressed a concern about people living in their camp trailers in town.  He said it is against the town’s ordinance and the town needs to enforce it!  He also has a drainage problem in front of his house that he would like the town to fix.  It was created by his neighbor putting 6 inches of road base on the town’s right of way.  Mayor Barney will go by and check out the hole that has been created and see what can be done for it.

10. Adjournment
Councilor Barney motioned to adjourn at 9pm and Councilor Goble 2nd the motion, the vote was unanimous.
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